Report from ACRL Information Literacy Immersion
August 2007, Winnipeg, Manitoba, Canada

     I’ve just returned from Winnipeg and five days of intense training in information literacy. This annual Immersion program is a challenging and fantastic experience. I was enrolled in the teacher track, which included introductions to learning theory and styles, presentation skills, and stressed the importance of having measurable learning outcomes as the basis for all of our teaching. Above all, it challenged us to think and work beyond our traditional tool-centered library instruction to help our students develop the critical thinking and evaluation skills necessary to become truly information literate. 
     Needless to say, I’m full to the brim with new knowledge, information, and ideas! One of the things that I took away from this week was the need for those of us who teach to collaborate on ideas and teaching techniques. Watching members of my cohort group demonstrate part of their typical presentation to students was not only valuable but encouraging as well. We were able to provide constructive criticism and pick up lots of ideas from one another.  
     Not only was Immersion training extremely helpful, but I was able to meet lots of librarians from four different countries who are on the same track with their goals for information literacy instruction. I was also very encouraged that we’re in a very good place here at MSU as far as moving from away from teacher-centered and toward student-centered instruction.  
     Please let me know if you want to know more! I’ll be happy to share about the program, and would highly recommend it for any librarian who teaches. 

